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» BREAKFAST

Please note, the breakfast meeting will replace our monthly luncheon meeting.

Date: Wednesday, January 14, 1998
Speaker : Marcia Broden with Cancer Action
WWhere: Loretta’s Cafe
838 Minnesota Avenue

Time : 7:30 AM
Menu : Egg Casserole

Chunk Potatoes

Biscuits & Gravy

Bagels

Home made Blueberry Cream Cheese

Coffee & Orange Juice
Price:  $5.25 per person

Please R.S.V.P. by Monday, January 12.
Call the West Branch Library with your
reservation, 596-5800.
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President Pat Gaunce
Ist Vice President  Loretta Morton
2nd Vice President  Jackie Stokes
Recording Sec. Mary Patterson
Corresponding Sec.  Carol Grimsby

Treasurer Betty Amos
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Board of Directors

Rosalyn Brown
Sandra Cantwell
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Jan Pack
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Carol Waggoner
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To submit newsletter information or suggestions, please contact

Margaret Steele at Kansas Gas Service, 599-8925; Fax: 599-8979, or by
Internet: Margaret_Steele@wstnres.com



January Birthdays

Elaine Bennett 1-12
Rosalyn Brown 1-31

Stella Margaret Brown 1-11

Margaret Eagleburger 1-2
Catherine Rice 1-18
Carmen Walsh-King 1-10
Joyce Williams ' 1-14

CITIZEN POLICE ACADEMY

Many of you have requested a copy of the
Citizens Police Academy application form
so we've included one in your newsletter.
Many of the Women’s Chamber members

have been through the Academy and found
it to be a very, very worth while experi-

ence. The next session begins sometime in
February. For more information, contact

the Academy at 596-2056.

Holiday Greetings from your President

Yes, ladies, there really is a Santa Claus!! This year he came in the
form of a very special and very generous early donation to our next
year's Kansas Day at the American Royal project. After a conversa-
tion with Breidenthal/Snyder Foundation Board President, Willard
Snyder, shortly before Christmas, I received a check for $5,000 in the
mail the next week with the following comments: “We are glad to be
able to assist you in your ongoing works and projects to better the
community as a whole...” That will certainly motivate our 1998
Kansas Day Committee to begin their planning right away.

Loretta Morton and I were invited to lunch by Randa 6ho is
the incoming President of the Kansas City, Missouri Women's Cham-
ber of Commerce. Randa is an attorney with Niewald Waldeck, and
Brown and her Vice President (Chair-Elect) is Maga'ho is
the executive assistant at the YMCA of Greater Kansas Cify. We re-
ally enjoyed exchanging information about our organizations. They

have just completed the revision of their by-laws and shared a copy

with us to offer as a model when we begin the revision of our by-laws
after the first of the year. They are lookgxg forward to planning joint

meetings of either our memberships or atleast our two boards. They
would love to see some collaborative efforts on a bi-state pre-
American Royal activity next year. They are enthusiastic young
women who seemed thrilled to begin partnering with their Kansas col-
leagues! I plan to attend Randa’s installation luncheon which will be
held Saturday, January 10 at the Central Exchange.

A

At the invitation of radio talk show host, a2 Wilson, Melissa
Bynum and I taped an hour-long show( {ing on women in leader-
ship roles, women as small-business OWners ana entrepreneurs, and of
course, primarily, the Women’s Chamber of Commerce of Kansas
City, Kansas. It was broadcast on 95FM, 1030 AM, 94 FM, and 107
FM on Sunday, December 28. We had a chance to really showcase
our organization and our county. We left the station that day feeling
pretty good and when I heard the broadcast, [ felt even better!

We are definitely off to a positive start for 1998 and look forward to
seeing you at Loretta’s Cafe for our January 14 breakfast meeting.
Have a safe but fun filled New Years!

N

Pat Gaunce




\

HOLIDAY GREETINGS FROM YOUR PRESIDENT:

Yes, ladies, there really is a Santa Claus! This year he came in the form of a very special and
very generous early donation to our next year’s Kansas Day at the American Royal project.

After a conversation with Breidenthal/Snyder Foundation Board President, Willard Snyder,
shortly before Christmas, I received a check for $5000 in the mail the following week with the
following comments: “We are glad to be able to assist you in your ongoing works and projects to
better the community as a whole. ......” That will certainly motivate our 1998 Kansas Day
Committee to begin their planning right away.

Loretta Morton and I were invited to lunch by Randa Rawlins who is the incoming President of
the Kansas City, Missouri Women’s Chamber of Commerce. Randa is an attorney with Niewald,
Waldeck, and Brown and her Vice President (Chair-Elect) is Maggie Routh who is the executive
assistant at the YMCA of Greater Kansas City. We really enjoyed exchanging information about
our organizations. They have just completed the revision of their by-laws and shared a copy with
us to offer as a model when we begin the revision of our by-laws after the first of the year. They
are looking forward to planning a joint meeting of either our memberships or at least our two
boards. They would love to see some collaborative efforts on a bi-state pre-American Royal
activity next year. They were enthusiastic young women who seemed thrilled to begin
partnering with their Kansas colleagues! I plan to attend Randa’s installation luncheon which
will be held Saturday, January 10 at the Central Exchange.

At the invitation of radio talk show host, Glenda Wilson, Melissa Bynum and I taped an hour-
long show focusing on women in leadership roles, women as small-business owners and
entrepreneurs, and of course, primarily, the Women’s Chamber of Commerce of Kansas City,
Kansas. It was broadcast on 95FM, 1030 AM, 94FM, and 107FM on Sunday, December 28. We
had a chance to mention some of you and the roles you play in our community and in your
business and to really showcase our organization and our county. We left the station that day
feeling pretty good and when I heard the broadcast, I felt even better!

We are definitely off to a positive start for 1998 and look forward to seeing you at Loretta’s Cafe
for our January 14 breakfast meeting. Have a safe but fun-filled New Years!

Pat Gaunce



MAY BE DUPLICATED

James Swafford
Chief of Police

Return to:

. Kansas City Ks. Police Academy
1228 N. 79th St. K.C.K. 66112
OFFICE 913/596-2056
FAX 913/788-9019

Lt. William Edwards
Commander of
Police Training Academy

Citizen Police Academy

APPLICATION FORM
PLEASE PRINT
Name: Date of Birth: / /
First Middle Last
Home Address:
City State Zip:
Home Phone: Work Phone:
Employer: Occupation:
Address: Cin: State

i\

LIST ANY INVOLVEMENT IN NEIGHBORHOOD GROUP, CIVIC OR BUSINESS ORGANIZATIONS:

PLEASE LIST ONE PERSONAL CHARACTER REFERENCE:

Name: Home Phone:
First Middle Last
Address:
City: State: Zip:
Occupation: . Work Phone:
HAVE YOU EVER BEEN CONVICTED OF A FELONY CRIME? IF YES, PLEASE GIVE DATES
AND EXPLAIN CONVICTION.
- Official Use Only
" “kground Check:
\J ‘

Date Recieved:

MSP - CITIZENS ACAD APPLICATION
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Wso much positive feedback from everyone in the community re-
garding Kansas Day at the American Royal. We would like to share a few...
Dear Pat

“Thank you for the fabulous breakfast and evening at the Kansas Day affair. It was a great success. [ appreciate all the
time and effort you put into the event. The American Royal would not be complete without this event.

Thanks again for your support! We look forward to next year’s Royal.”
Sincerely,

James Taylor
Executive Vice President, American Royal

Y

Dear Pat:

“Many thanks for the Rodeo and Breakfast this year! I thought the change in format to the Royal Building was a hugh
success.”

Sincerely,
Ted Stolfus, Mayor Bonner Springs

Y

Dear Pat:

“Words can hardly begin to express the appreciation we feel for all that you and the Kansas City Kansas Women'’s
Chamber of Commerce did for us while we were in Kansas City. Thanks so much for making us feel so special and so
“Royal” for a day. Sometimes you begin to wonder whether anyone appreciates what you do out here on the farm...you
and your people have given us a much needed renewal. [ hope that you will be able to continue your program for years to
come. Again, thank you all.”

Marcella, Bob Seiler & family

NEW MEMBERS RECOGNIZED

B
" A holiday luncheon on December 10 became the back-drop for the WCC to formally welcome its 21
new members since December, 1996. Music by Carolyn Nicholson, pianist, set the festive mood for
the candlelight luncheon catered by M & M Gourmet Caterers. Santa Claus (AKA Pat Lowry) came
for surprise visit and officially welcomed the new members with a white carnation, candy sack and
_good wishes. Not be left out, our members were invited to visit with Santa, too. EIf, Kelly Colvin,
ok Polaroid pictures for all. By all the laughing and blushing, Santa must have gotten an earful.
{Thanks Pat!!)




WHAT’S YOUR LINE? | =

Is IT A RE-MAKE OF AN OLD GAME SHOW? No. IT’S A RESPONSE TO THE NEED TO KNOW MORE
ABOUT WHAT WE ALL DO AND OFFER IN OUR ORGANIZATION. THIS IS YOUR CHANCE TO BE IN
THE SPOT-LIGHT! BEGINNING WITH THE F'EBRUARY MEETING, WE WILL HAVE A DISPLAY
TABLE FOR FELLOW~MEMBERS TO VISIT BEFORE AND AFTER THE MONTHLY MEETING. So, 1F
YOUR HAVE A NIFTY DISPLAY (OR NOT) AND WOULD LIKE CHANCE TO SHOWCASE YOUR ORGANI-

ZATION, CONTACT JAN PACK AT 596-5800 10 SET YOUR DATE. WE WILL DO ONE ORGANIZA-
TION AT A TIME.

KCK WOMEN’S CHAMBER OF COMMERCE

“4 Kaleidoscope of Women...Connect...Communicate... Collaborate”

Women’s Chamber of Commerce
727 Minnesota Ave.
Kansas City, KS 66101

Patricia Gaunce
West Wyandotte Library
1737 N 82 St

Kansas City, KS 66112 e
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JOIN US FOR THE 1997-1998 Officers
FEBRUARY LUNCHEQON | President Pat Gaunce

1st Vice President  Loretta Morton
2nd Vice President  Jackie Stokes

Where: Indian Springs Community Room

(Next to the Children's Museum) Recording Sec. Mary Patterson
ildren um

Corresponding Sec.  Carol Grimsby

Treasurer Betty Amos
When: Wednesday, February 11, 12:00

1997 - 1998

Marty Porter with the Children's Museum will Board of Directors

be sharing information about the Museum.

Rosalyn Brown
“The menu includes: Amy Falk
Lemon Chicken Garden Salad Cjaﬁzli;hv?grs
Lemon Pepper Baked Boneless Breast of Jan Pack
Chicken on a Bed of Garden Greens with Dr. Deloris Pinkard
choice of Dressing, Crackers and Fresh Meredith chraelder
Baked Bread Sticks, Stem of Grapes & a MargartStese

Gourmet Chocolate Brownie.

Sharon Blasche - Parliamentarian

Price: $7.50 per person

Please RSVP to the Library, 596-5800

To submit newsletter information or suggestions, please contact
P, Margaret Steele at Kansas Gas Service, 599-8925; Fax: 599-8979, or by
Internet: Margaret Steele@wstnres.com
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.Birthdays

3
3
b

Marcia Broden 2-6
Anna Lu Brune 2-19
Nadine Dooley 2-1
Adelaide Johnson 2-22
Meredith Schraeder 2-26

GET OUT OF THE WINTER BLUES
AND SWING INTO THE “BLUE”

Catch the Royals and five area Kansas
Chambers of Commerce.
Report to Kauffman Stadium for a spring
training “warm-up”

Thursday, February 19
5:30 - 7:30 PM

Royals Stadium Club
Hot dogs, soda and beer provided

Kansas City Kansas, Lawrence, Leawood,
Lenexa, and MACC

Please RSVP to your local Chamber

From Your President...

Sorry to have missed meeting with those brave souls who ventured out
for breakfast on the icy morning of January 14. From what I hear we
missed a wonderful breakfast at Loretta’s and an equally wonderful
program presented by one of our members, Marcia Broden, represent-

ing Cancer Action.

Loretta Morton, Betty Amos and I represented our Board at the recep-
tion for Bob Dole held January 8 at the Reardon Center. It was a
small but enthusiastic group and Senator Dole greeted each person in-
dividually, chatting casually, and answering any and all questions
asked. Sounds like ke hasn’t ruled out the possibility of becoming the
nation’s “first gentleman” someday. The three of us also attended the
Area Chamber’s First Friday Focus luncheon held January 9 at
Painted Hills where Loretta accepted a new responsibility as Chair of
the Ambassadors’ group.

I was invited to attend the regular luncheon meeting of the Lenexa
Chamber where Kansas Insurance Commissioner Kathleen Sebelius
was the featured speaker. What a great presentation...one we must
consider scheduling sometime. After the luncheon, I was a guest pre-
senter for Leadership Lenexa, serving on a panel with Commissioners
Vaught and Swanson, former Representative Dick Edlund, Publisher
Murrel Bland, and the President of the Lenexa Kiwanis Club. Ihad
the opportunity to promote KCKWCC (since there is no chapter of
WCC in Johnson County) and we all had the responsibility of dis-
pelling some of the negative thinking about Wyandotte County. Inter-
esting and challenging to say the least.

A,

I had an interesting call this week that triggered an idea you might alsc
be thinking about and offer me your comments on...a young lady called
to ask if we (KCKWCC) had a “closet” that provided used clothing
appropriate for a job interview. I told her we did not but I was able to
put her in contact with the Women's Employment Network (531-7055)
as I understood they have such a closet. I have since learned that they
have a five week business entry orientation program that a client must
complete before they are eligible to receive clothing assistance. My
thought was that perhaps this is something we might consider looking
into gathering donations for...most of us have items that either don’t fit
any longer or we are just tired of wearing but are too good to just dis-
card. Wouldn’t it be great if they could be matched up with someone
who needed a business outfit for job interviews? I’ll try to get more
information about this project. Call me at 596-5800 with suggestions.

Make a note of the date of Friday, March 27 (AM). Meridith Roberts,
Education Chair, is planning a workshop on “Working at Home”
which will cover many aspects of setting up a business/office in your
home. This workshop will be held at the Wyandotte County Fair-
grounds in conjunction with the Wyandotte County Home, Lawn, and
Garden Event.

See you at the Children's Museum on February 11. Bring a prospec-
tive member...our membership contest is still going strong!! —

Pat



WOMEN’S CHAMBER OF COMMERCE
OF KANSAS CITY, KANSAS
LONG RANGE PLANNING
POINTS FOR DISCUSSION
JANUARY 28, 1998

GOALS:

1. Develop a mission statement. We do have a purpose statement. Is there a difference?

Develop a long range plan which is consistent with our purpose/mission statement.

3. Do we want to set specific goals? For example, to increase membership by a certain number in 1, 2, or
3 years? Or to present certain programs for women? Or to work on one community project each year?

B

Membership by Occupation:

e Retired 26
e City/County/BPU 21
e  Small Business 19
e  Associations/Service Organizations 13
¢ Banking 9
e Colleges 7
e Newspaper 4
e Hospitals 2
e Professionals 2
e Construction I
e Manufacturing i
Total 105

The one manufacturer represented is Armour Swift-Eckrich.
Potential Industries to Target for Membership:

e - Manufacturing/Distribution - General Motors, Thompson’s Pet Pasta, Colgate Palmolive, AG, Fleming
e Professionals - Attorneys, Physicians, etc.

e  Hospitals - KU Medical Center, Providence, Bethany

e Education - We have some members from KCKCC and Donnelly, but not Elementary or High Schools
e  Transportation - UPS, Roadway, Overnite, etc.
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PAT GAUNCE TO BE HONORED AT THE
HEARTS OF GOLD ANNUAL LUNCHEON

The YWCA of Kansas City, Kansas will hold the seventh annual “Hearts of Gold”
Awards luncheon, Friday, February 27th at Pierson Auditorium, UMKC. This is one of the most

prominent events honoring exceptional women in our community. This year’s event promises to
be inspirational and fast paced.

Former United States Senator Nancy Kassebaum-Baker will serve as this year’s Honorary Chair
and Keynote Speaker.

Also, at the luncheon, four women will be honored as the Hearts of Gold ‘98 recipients:
Dr. Gertrude Keith for the Arts; Dr. Dianne Smith for Racial Justice; Janet Murguia for
Government; and our KCKWCC President, Pat Gaunce for Community Advocate.

It would be great for KCKWCC membership to share in the
excitement and celebrate with Pat on this special day!

For more information, contact Cathy Breidenthal or Julie Brame at the
YWCA, (913) 371-1105.

CONGRATULATIONS PAT!

MARK YOUR CALENDARS...

April 8th will be our Spring Membership Event. This will be a complimentary evening for
members and “Potential Members” along with some “special” invited guests. This will be
held at the Junior League Building at 509 Armstrong, KCK, from 5:00 to 7:00 PM.

There will be entertainment and some special prizes given away. Start thinking now

who you would like to invite. Think about the ladies that you encounter each day.

Please invite them and let’s show them the “CONNECTION, COMMUNICATION

AND COLLABORATION?” that KCKWCC can provide, then ask for their member-

ship!

tzore Details Will Follow...




.

LIST YOUR JOB OPENINGS ON PROJECT HIRE

Project HIRE (Helping Industry Recruit Employees) is bigger and better than
ever before. Currently, approximately 24 schools in the metropolitan area are
participating in this job sharing network. By calling the KCKCC Career Cen-
ter at 596-9644 or sending them a fax at 596-9624 with your job opening infor-
mation, they will include your opening on Project HIRE. Be sure to include job
title, salary, duties and skills and how to contact your company about the open-
ing (resume, walk in, or call for an appointment). Jobs are listed on the HIRE
network for 30 days. There is no charge to the business or the student to use
Project HIRE.

KCK WOMEN’S CHAMBER OF COMMERCE

“A Kaleidoscope of Women...Connect...Communicate...Collaborate” 2

Women’s Chamber of Commerce
727 Minnesota Ave.
Kansas City, KS 66101

Patricia Gaunce

West Wyandotte Library
1737 N 82 St

Kansas City, KS 66112
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JOIN US FOR
THE MARCH
LUNCHEON

Wednesday, March 11, 12:00 PM

Baptist Theological Seminary
» Carpenter - Hall Building
741 N 31st Street

J.R. Russell will be sharing
information on the Titanic

Metropolitan Catering will be serving:
Cobb Salad - Bed of Romaine Leaf Lettuce
Diced Chicken, Tomatoes, Eggs, Bacon Bits, Black Olives, and
Avocado, Two Fococcia Bread Triangles, Individual
Dressings, Ranch, Italian and Honey Mustard, Chocolate Chip
Cookies, Iced Tea

Cost: $7.50 per person
Please RSVP to the Library, 596-5800

Volume 11 Issue 15

1997-1998 Officers

President Pat Gaunce

1st Vice President  Loretta Morton

2nd Vice President  Jackie Stokes

Recording Sec. Mary Patterson

Corresponding Sec. Carol Grimsby
Treasurer Betty Amos
1997 - 1998

Board of Directors

Rosalyn Brown
Amy Falk
Carol Levers
Julia Lillig
Jan Pack
Dr. Deloris Pinkard
Meredith Schraeder
Margaret Steele
Carol Waggoner

Sharon Blasche - Parliamentarian

To submit newsletter information or suggestions, please contact
Margaret Steele at Kansas Gas Service, 599-8925; Fax: 599-8979, or by
Internet: Margaret_Steele@wstnres.com
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March Birthdays

Melissa Bynum 3-9
Sherry Cassidy 3-26
Helen Chop 3-4
Nancy Winkler Fortier 3-8
Elise Hedstrom 3-22
Vanoma Henchek 3-12
Rosemary Lischka 3-16
Joie Mellenbruch 3-29
Angela Mitchell 3-4
Elizabeth Snyder 3-1
Linda Sutton 3-6
Zandra Trzok 3-8

Do You Office Out of Your Home?
Have we got a workshop for you...

Friday, March 21; Meredith Roberts-
Schraeder will be hosting a two hour
workshop on dealing with issues from
the physical appearance of a home of-
fice to the psychological aspects of
working out of your home.
The workshop will be held at the
Wyandotte County Fairgrounds from
10:00 - 12:00.

Please contact Meredith at 371-3674
for more information.

WELLOME NEW WOMEN'S
LHAMBER MEMBERS! =

Sherry Cassidy and Connie Perkins

Sherry Cassidy is owner of the four-year old
Trend Setters Interlock Company which special-
izes in Breath Alcohol Ignition Interlock Devices.
For those of us who don’t know, this device is a
breath analyzer which tests the driver of an auto-
mobile to determine if he or she is sober enough to
operate a vehicle. If not, the vehicle won’t start.
What a simple solution! Sherry is a native Wyan-
dotte Countian, married to Pat Cassidy and has 3
children. Her volunteer interests include serving
on the executive board of MADD for five years
and the March for Parks project. She sees WCC
as an opportunity to meet other womenin &
business. Thank you Melissa Bynum! H

Connie Perkins, Business Officer of Central Bap-
tist Seminary for over 14 years, enjoys the chal-
lenges of her work, the diversity and the people.
Besides the business aspects of the Seminary, she
is also responsible for operations until a new de-
partment head is named. Connie and her husband
of 14 years, Ron, together 4 grown daughters, 7
grandchildren and 2 step-grandchildren. Asana-
tive Wyandotte Countian, Connie is interested 1n
economic development and our community.
Wanting interaction with women, Connie sees
WCC as a small enough and friendly organization
that members are friendly and well acquainted
with each other. Yet, it is large enough to accom-
plish many things. Thank you Elaine Kay!

WELLOME LADIES!




MUSEUM

OrF KANSAS CITY

Waste Materials Accepted by the Recycled Materials Center
at the Children's Museum

Household Discards (cans & jars should be clearn with labels removed)

coffee cans

Pringles cans

frozen juice cans (& lids)
tuna cans

soup cans

clear plastic peanut butter jars

paper milk cartons (1/2 gal & 1 qt)
L'eggs eggs

toilet paper tubes

paper towel tubes

plastic better baskets

Styrofoam trays

egg cartons

Styrofoam packing peanuts

yarn, lace, ribbon

calendar pictures (horses, dogs, etc.)

cigar boxes

35 mm film containers

plastic 6-pack holders

rubber bands, paper clips

baby food jars with lids

magazines such as National
Geographic, Ranger Rick,
National Wildlife

shoe boxes

thread spools

pine & spruce cones, seashells, nuts

greeting cards, post cards

buttons, beads

fake fur & fabric scraps

frozen yogurt tubs w/lids

oatmeal boxes

paper & plastic grocery bags

Business/Industry Discards

telephone cable

end sheets & rolls of paper

promotional items (buttons, stickers, sponges, etc.) vinyl & leather scraps

die cutting waste (plastic, cork, matboard shapes)

felt & fabric scraps
unused test tubes, petri dishes, tubing

thread cones (cardboard or plastic)
envelopes of all sizes

small wood scraps

viewgraph frames

pillow cases

cardboard & Styrofoam sheets

cardboard & foam rubber packing
pieces

letterhead stationary

metal washers, nails, bolts/nuts

wooden dowels

containers of all kinds (boxes, bags,
bottles, tubs, tins, buckets,
trays)

If you feel that you have something for the Recycled Materials Center that is not on this
list,"please call S:dney (Tuesday - Thursday, 10 - 5) at 287-8888.

THE CHILDREN’S MUSEUM OF KANSAS CITY
4601 State Avenue + Kansas City, Kansas 66102 « 913-287-8888

HOURS: Tuesday - Saturday 9:30am - 5:00pm
Sunday 1:00pm - 5:00pm



CONNELT - COMMUNICATE - COLLABORATE!

KC Women's Chamber of Commerce Spring Membership Event will be held Wednesday, P\Pt‘ll 3,
5:00 - T7:00 PM.

This complimentary evening for members and “potential members” along with some “special” in-
vited guests.

Here’s your change to introduce a colleague, associate or friend to the Women's Chamber of
Commerce. Think about ladies that you encounter each day. Make up your mailing list and get it
to the Membership Committee. Invitations o the April 8th WCL's Spring Membership event will
be mailed b~[ March 10. Mail or fax lists fo Jan Pack at:

West Wyandotte Library

1721 N 82 Sireet

Kansas City, K LlLn2

Fax: 59L-5800L

£-mail: jpackekckpllib.ks.us

Telephone: 59L-5800

KCK WOMEN’S CHAMBER OF COMMERCE

“A Kaleidoscope of Women...Connect...Communicate...Collaborate”

Women’s Chamber of Commerce
727 Minnesota Ave.
Kansas City, KS 66101
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Connect - Communicate-
Collaborate!

The KCK Women's
Chamber of Commerce
invites you to a special
reception for our members and their
guests.

Wednesday, April 8, 1998
5:00-7:00 PM

Junior League Headquarters
509 Armstrong, KCK

(parking available across the street)

Feel free to bring a guest who might be
interested in becoming a member of the Women §
Chamber of Commerce

Please RSVP to Jan Pack by April 6, at 596-5800
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1997-1998 Officers

President

Pat Gaunce
Loretta Morton

Jackie Stokes

Ist Vice President

2nd Vice President
Recording Sec. Mary Patterson
Corresponding Sec. Carol Grimsby
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1997 - 1998
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Rosalyn Brown
Amy Falk
Carol Levers
Julia Lillig
Jan Pack
Dr. Deloris Pinkard
Meredith Schraeder
Margaret Steele

- Carol Waggoner
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To submit newsletter information or suggestions, please contact
Margaret Steele at Kansas Gas Service, 599-8925; Fax: 599-8979, or by
Internet: Margaret_Steele@wstnres.com
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p RECORD ATTENDANCE -
EXPECTED AT MULTI-SITE JO.
FAIR 1998

: Job Fair 1998, scheduled for April 2, may be even bigger
1 - than Job Fair 1997. Currently, over 70 businesses have
Ap rll Blrthdays already committed to the six cites.

Sharon Meyer s 4-5 The 1997 fair attracted over 6,000 potential employees

and predicting an even greater turn out this year. A toll

free number is being installed for anyone with questions.
Loretta Morton 4-9 You can also find information on a new Website -

www.joblinks.org. The cost for a company or organiza-
Jacqueline Fletcher 4-14 tion that is a member of one of the participating chamber

is $195 per table. For non-chamber members, the cost is

. $395 per table. Discounts are given for extra tables.

Margaret Littlefield 4-14 Registration deadline is March 13 for employers wanting

to reserve space. The event is free for job seekers.
Joyce Abraham ) 4-27

For further information, or to have a brochure mailed to
Cindy Brock 4-27 your address, call 888-4JOBS98.

)

THE IMMUNE POWER PERSONALITY

by Henry Dresser, outlines seven traits of healthy people. According to the book, people with powerful immune systems:
1. Are attuned to mind-body signals of pain and conflict, both at work and in their private lives.
2. Can confide - to themselves and others, secrets, feelings and traumas that others lock inside.

3. Possess a hardiness factor that includes the three C’s: a sense of control over their lives, a commitment to their
work and ability to view stress as challenges.

4. Assert themselves in an appropriate way without being aggressive
5. Form relationships based on love and trust.

6. Tend to help others in an altruistic way.

7. Can fall back on one facet of their personality when another fails or is wounded.
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From Your President...

There aren’t enough adjectives to describe my feelings for the warm and wonderful support I
received from Chamber members when I was honored with the Hearts of Gold Award this
past month. You are indeed a generous and thoughtful group of friends and I will never for-
get your many notes and acts of kindness on this very special occasion in my life.

We are all looking forward to our annual membership event which will be held after work on
April 8. We will have two special gift drawings...one for our members and the other for our
guests. We only have two more months in our membership contest so I encourage you to
bring prospective members as your guests to this event. There is no charge for members or
their guests. Judy Lillig and new member, Kim Solomon's, have been hard at work taking
photos and designing a very special display board they will “unveil” at the event.

100000 EACEBECE

At a recent Board meeting, it was suggested that our organization participate as donors to
the professional clothing closets that are located around our city. Many of us have business
clothes we have either “outgrown” or have tired of but are too good to just discard. There
are three such locations in Kansas City, Kansas that our Board suggests members consider
donating clothing to: Closet Creations/Dressing for Success (Contact Person Dorothy Tol-
man, 321-2401); Kansas City, Kansas Community College Career Center (Contact Person
Linda Sutton 596-9660) and EI Centro Keyboard to Success Program (Contact Person Con-
nie Flores 677-0100). If you have items in your business wardrobe you are ready to discard,
contact one of these locations about their program. You may just be the person who is re-
sponsible for helping a woman in our community get the job she is interviewing for. -
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Our special thoughts and prayers continue to go out to our Second Vice President, Jackie
Stokes, an her husband Kurt who has been seriously ill. We miss you, Jackie!

The American Royal Board has already begun scheduling planning meeting for this fall’s
American Royal events which, of course, include Kansas Day. We had a great time last year
beginning with the parade, the Farm Family Breakfast and then the special reception and
fun at the rodeo. We want to see this event grow even bigger and better this year. Please let

Betty Amos know if you would be willing to serve on one of the Kansas Day event committees
for the 1998 celebration.
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Pat Gaunce
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BEST WISHES FROM
ALL OF US, ELISE

Elise Hedstrom is recover-
ing from a fall in her home
that necessitated surgery
and subsequently, plastic
surgery. We’re sure she
would appreciate receiving
cards and notes from all her
Chamber friends.

Get Well Soon!

QUOTE OF THE
MONTH

Being able to laugh at our-

selves and our seriousness

can be a relief to ourselves
and everyone around us.

KCK WOMEN’S CHAMBER OF COMMERCE

“A Kaleidoscope of Women...Connect...Communicate... Collaborate”

Women’s Chamber of Commerce
727 Minnesota Ave.
Kansas City, KS 66101

Patricia Gaunce

West Wyandotte Library

1737 N 82 St

Kansas City, KS 66112
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SPRING HAS SPRUNG!

=3\l\x PLEASE JOIN US FOR THE
MAY ELECTION

LUNCHEON AT MRS. PETERS
4960 State

WEDNESDAY, MAY 13, 12:00

-~ Menu Includes:
2 piece chicken dinner
Mashed potatoes and gravy
Vegetable, Ice tea, Dessert
Chicken fried steak is also available if you prefer
that to friedchicken

- Cost: $9.15 per person '

PLEASE, PLEASE CALL WYANDOTTE WEST

LIBRARY, 596-5800 WITH YOUR
RESERVATIONS BEFORE :400 PM,
APRIL 11.

W
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1997-1998 Officers

President Pat Gaunce

Ist Vice President Loretta Morton

2nd Vice President  Jackie Stokes

Recording Sec. Mary Patterson
Corresponding Sec.  Carol Grimsby

Treasurer Betty Amos

1997 - 1998
Board of Directors

Rosalyn Brown
Amy Falk
Carol Levers
Julia Lillig
Jan Pack
Dr. Deloris Pinkard
Meredith Schraeder
Margaret Steele
Carol Waggoner

Sharon Blasche - Parliamentarian

To submit newsletter information or suggestions, please contact

Margaret Steele at Kansas Gas Service, 599-8925; Fax: 599-8979, or by
Internet: Margaret_Steele@wstnres.com -




May Birthdays

Carol Grimsby 5-10

Pat Monteleone 5-10
Adrienne Kyger 5-15
Marian Stump 5-16
Jean Hite 5-20
Mary Barbero 5-21

Betty King 5-27

N5/ CORRECTION

Incorrect information
regarding the professional
clothing closet for KCKS
Community College was printed in

the April Bulletin

For Kansas City Kansas Community Col-
lege, the correct department that will be
handling donations is the Community
Outreach/Women'’s Resource Center.

The contact person is Andrea Chastain,
596-9640.

Sorry for any confusion this may have caused!

From your President:
Opportunities for networking with other women who play in-
tegral parts in community leadership is a key reason for tH™
continuing increase in new membership in the Women's Cuuwni-
ber of Commerce in Kansas City, Kansas.

When I chose “A kaleidoscope of women-connect, communi-
cate, collaborate™ as the theme for my term of office, my goal
was to increasc the visibility of our organization throughout
the metropolitan area and to recruit new members.

Betty Amos, Chairwomen of Kansas Day at the American
Royal, led an mnovative and energetic committee that net-
worked with the American Royal leaders and state government
officials to achieve one of the more successful Kansas Day
cvents our organization has sponsored in recent years.

We already have commitments from funders, as well as Ameri-
can Royal and state leaders, who want to partner with the
Women’s Chamber this year to see this event gain even greater
recognition and participation statewide.

Through aggressive fund-raising activities, our Ways and
Means Chairwoman Amy Falk, and her committee are paving
the way to offer several 1998 fall scholarships to non-
traditional women students and who plan to pursue a career in

our county.
Yy -~

Loretta Morton, First Vice President and Program Chair-
woman, works diligently to offer programs and activities that
will encourage participation by our membership an will invite
the curiosity of prospective members.

We recognize the need for affordable continuing education op-
portunities for women in our community. Education Chair-
woman Meredith Roberts Schraeder is part of the committee
that recently produced the successful second annual Wyan-
dotte County Lawn, Garden and Home Show.

We realize, as an organization, that we must expand our in-
volvement in civic affairs. Melissa Bynum, Community and
Economic Development Chairwoman, has identified projects
in which our membership can participate. By contributing the
collective expertise we offer through the diversity of our mem-
bers’ talents and interests, we believe we can make a differ-
ence.

Kansas City, Kansas, Women’s Chamber of Commerce has en-
Jjoyed a long-standing tradition of civic pride and community
leadership. This mission continues throughout the dedication
and hard work of our members. Positive change is evident jn
our community and we will offer our support wherever ar
however we can! Pat Gaunce (Recently published ix
Wyandotte West)

%



ARE YOU INTERESTED

- IN HOSTING THE
MONTHLY KANSAS
CITY, KANSAS

WOMEN’S CHAMBER
OF COMMERCE

~ LUNCHEON AT YOUR

BUSINESS?

This would be an excellent opportunity for
you to showcase your business. If you are
interested, please contact Loretta Morton
at 371-2665 to make catering
arrangements.




Recommendations for changes and/or amendments to the Bylaws is as follows:
Delete all wording typed in italics. Add wording in BOLD print.

ARTICLE II - OBJECTS AND PURPOSES

Section 1. ¢) proper consideration and concentration of opinion upon questions affecting the
linancial, commercial, civic and industrial interests of Greater Kansas City. Kansas and the
county at large.

ARTICLE III - MEMBERSHIP AND DUES

Section 2. Active membership in this Women’s Chamber of Commerce shall be limited to
individuals who are established actively involved in business, and’or profession, or
community affairs in Greater Kansas City, Kansas.

ARTICLE IV - EXECUTIVE OFFICERS

Section 3. The Second Vice President assumes the responsibility of overseeing the

hospitality committee and the attendance committee for all meetings. The second vice president
is responsible for taking and maintaining a record of reservations for all events and is
responsible for program and arrangements for the annual installation of officers.

Section 4. The Corresponding Secretary. The Corresponding Secretary or her appointee will
be responsible for the publication and mailing of the monthly Bulletin. :

ARTICLE VI - MEMBERSHIP MEETINGS
Section 4. Quorum. Fifteen A majority of eligible voting members present shall constitute a

quorum at any regular, annual, or special meeting.

ARTICLE VII - BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Section 3.: A phone poll of absent members may be conducted when a quorum vote is
necessary for Board action on an agenda item.

ARTICLE X - COMMITTEES

............ the following standing committees: Atfendance (deleting as this function is performed by
Second Vice President). Bulletin (deleting as this function is performed by Membership Mé-ﬁ/
Committee), By-Laws/Resolutions, Community/Economic Development, Courtesy-Cheer

(deleting as this function is covered by Corresponding Secretary), Education,
Finance/Budget/Audit, Historian, Hospitality (deleting as this function is covered by Second Vice
President), Legislative (deleting, combined with Community Economic Development), Long
Range Planning, Membership, Program (deleting as this is a function of the First Vice

President), Publicity-Public Relations, Yearbook (deleting as this is part of the duties of the
Membership Committee).



~ BYLAWS OF THE WOMEN’S CHAMBER OF COMMERCE OF KANSAS CITY, KS

: ARTICLE V. ELECTIONS

. Section 3. The report of the Nominating Committec each year must be published thirty days prior to the an-

- nual clection in two scparate Bulletins, showing a complete list of candidates for various positions on the Women's
- Chamber of Commerce Board and the Nominating Committee. The president shall call for additional nominations for :
- cach position slated with the acknowledgement of said nominec.

REPORT OF THE NOMINATING COMMITTEE :
- The Kansas City, Kansas Women’s Chamber of Commerce Nominating Committee i lcased fo report that the :

- following members have consented to have their names placcd in nomination for the 1998-19 r to fill thc posi-
: tions listed: /{/,zé 20 /7
: OFFICERS: \__7 vLuLu/f/L/ {/ éé’«..a I ((L/Z %«{% o
: L 42-2122./5 o e A
. Zrgit BT T /%J £
President Patnma Gaunce el HZE 2 % e
First Vice President Loretta Morton \f aam o 71?/{“ :
Second Vice President Betty Amos Z /L/.: zcv /
= (/-Z.— B T DD L L = ;”ﬁ,{ i 2
Recording Secretary Jan Pack [P e czzzy, /CZ' z? el e
Corresponding Secretary Margaret Steele AL T el = ;/ s B
Treasurer Angie Kiminski ; I S e rtn )ZK LL . wree de
hr = C —EZ AL G
s e - /)’cﬂ-/ché/’ﬁ-—/ éfifj}—“ :fj‘j‘;’&” "/(l“
' BOARD OF DIRECTORS: Sl s e ng
f' ' Three members will be elected to serve three year t . One member will be elected to serve a two year

Kelly Colvin 2 Wyandotte Mental Health /L) ‘
MaretaBroden GamcerAction yyLceA il e 17&9?‘?/6’%7

Linda Hohman = 3”’ Swift-Eckrich
Christine May 3 Kansas City Kansan
Cathy Turner 3 Bank Midwest

NOMINATING COMMITTEE
: Five members will be elected to serve two year terms. One member will be elected to serve a one year term.

: Melissa Bynum # Marty Porter
8% Therese Bysel < Lori Steele 2~
A Carol Grimsby 2~ Pam Wiens Z-
: Rosemary Lischka 19t

Respectfully Submitted,

Women’s Chamber of Commerce Nominating Committee

: Sharon Blasche, Chairman Carol Hanlon Pat Rahija
~ Cindy Brock Betty King
Pat Stripling-Brown Adriene Kyger

Ollie Cole Jeanette Porter



THE SCHOLARSHIP Are you over the age of 17?
COMMITTEE NEEDS Do you weight more than 110 Ibs?
YOUR HELP!
At’s time again to gather applications for the If You answered yes. to those ques-
Scholarship program. And, more importantly, tions, you are el]](r]bl to U;ve blood.
it’s time to raise funds for the project.
We are requesting that you please make a per- THE LEAVENWORTH ROAD
sonal donations to the fund rasing effort. This is ASSOCIATION & COUNCIL FOR CLUBS
an opportunity to really make a difference in a ARE SPONSORING A BLOOD DRIVE
women’s life!
Please send your donations to: Fnday.’ May 29’ PRI = Ol e (e FRA
Betty Amos, Treasurer meeting hall, SunsetPlaza Shopping
Wyandotte Co. Fair Association Center, 6000 Leavenworth Road.
1405 N. 98th Street
lissa B 788-3988,
Kansas City, KS 66111 Please contract Melissa Bynam,
w for an appointment.
Thanks in advance for your support!!! i i
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KCK WOMEN’S CHAMBER OF COMMERCE
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Patricia Gaunce
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Corresponding Sec. Carol Grimsby

@ of Kansas City, Kansas @ Treasurer Betty Amos
Q2 14
_Invites Members & Guests to the 78th |

1997 - 1998

Annual Installation of Officers
Board of Directors

Tuesday, June 9, 1998

Rosalyn Brown

Woodside Racquet Club Amy Falk
2060 W. 47th Place Carol Levers

Westwood, KS Julia Lillig
Jan Pack

(Just West of the Plaza) LAY ey

: ; Meredith Schraeder

Social Hour Begins at 6:00 PM Margaret Steele
Carol Waggoner

Dinner 7:00 PM

Sharon Blasche - Parliamentarian

Cost: $20.00 per person

Please make reservations before June 5

3
i 7
| :
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To submit newsletter information or suggestions, please contact |
Margaret Steele at Kansas Gas Service, 599-8925; Fax: 599-8979, or by |
Internet: Margaret Steele@wstnres.com |



June Birthdays

Patricia Rahija
Janet Parker
Pamela Wiens
Sharon Blasche
Pat Striplin Brown
Therese Bysel
Sandra Cantwell
Cheryi Boiiinger
Jeanette Porter
Kathy Kovac

6-3
6-4
6-5
6-6
6-6
6-12
6-12
6-14
6-20
6-26

DIRECTIONS TO WOODSIDE FOR
_ CHAMBER INSTALLATION
DINNER JUNE 9.

(o

2000 W. 47th Place - Phone - 831-0034

Follow 7th Street to Rainbow South.

Take a left at 47th Place. Woodside 1s

on the left.

LANDMARK:

Kansas City Youth for Christ building is

at 47th & Rambow Blvd.

See You There!!
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¥ MEMBERSHIP CAMPAIGN NEWS
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Our new member campaign is coming to a close and
fhe winners will be announced at the 1998 Installa- ¢
2 " tion Dinner on June 9. Please review this list of
s Women’s Chamber sponsors and new members for -
& 5 the 1997-98 year and notify Jan Pack at 596-5800 2,
& if there are any discrepancies. The sponsors names -
43 were taken from the membership registration forms.
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‘“i WCC SPONSORS NEW MEMBERS
I J
ﬁz? Sharon Blasche Jill Thomas i
W

o» Melissa Bynum Sherry Cassidy

Edzth Farmer Evelyn Hudson

Pat Gaunce Judy Gaume
Avis Moore
Tamara Stalcup
Kim Solomons
Vickie Summers
Cathy Turner
Nancy Washington

£0 £90 9o =)o o £ o £)o =)o o Yo o o oo
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Maria Ivicak Elaine Kay

Elizabeth Snyder

Lori Steele
& Vicki Ives Kelli Colvin
g Elaine Kay Connie Perkins
‘T;:? Judy Lillig Jean Lewis Hawkins ‘E.:"
W J
< Jan Pack Lisa Gonzales 2
g Mary Patterson Beth Trimmer g
‘l? Meredith Schraeder Josie Terry ‘Li{’
W Helen Viera W
W W
<r Beth Trimmer Wondrous Burns %
oW %@
H GREAT JOB LADIES!!! z
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FROM YOUR PRESIDENT...

Just a quick note to say thanks to each of you for your support this past year and for your vote of confidence in
allowing me to serve another term as your President. I am excited about the enthusiasm I have seen from our
Board and Committee Chairs and feel we can all look forward to another progressive year.

We will be announcing the winners of our membership drive contest at the June 9 installation dinner so you still
have a few days left to send in new member applications to Jan Pack to get your name in the drawing for the
prizes. Everyone who has recruited a new member has their name in the general drawing and there will also be
an award for the member who has recruited the most new members.

With the revision of our bylaws in effect, we have opened our membership up to women throughout the
metropolitan area. I have already had inquiries from women working in Overland Park and Olathe who have
heard about us and are interested in networking with women in Wyandotte County.

Loretta Morton and her committee have been planning a really special program for our June 9 installation
dinner that you won’t want to miss. Trudie Hall will be our guest speaker and you can count on her for an
inspiring and entertaining message.

Please call me with -your suggestions. for programs that you feel would interest our membership and /or your
ideas on making membership in our organization even more attractive and beneficial for everyone, old and new
members alike. (Home 299-6879 Work 596-5300).

HOPE TO SEE YOU ON THE 9th!

Pat Gaunce
(VN VN VNV 4
SISl Ste Sle Sl Se e e Se Se S S St S SIS SIZ SIS SIE SIe SIe S S S SK
Al
/:: REMINDER...
l-

i~ Women’s Chamber of Commerce memberships expire June 30, 1998.
-—To continue your WCC experience, 1998-99 dues must be received by
\" i July 1. Mail remittance ($SO 00) to
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\I/
_;l;_ KCK Women’s Chamber of Commerce
;E_ 727 Minnesota Avenue
;‘;_ Kansas City, KS 66101
|\
% If you need a form or have questions, please con